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Executive Director Julie Brown  
Joins the Association

In April of  2018, after an extensive search, Julie Brown 
was hired as the Executive Director of  the Wentworth 

Watershed Association. She jumped right into the role, went 
on a listening tour and helped plan and execute the Campaign 

for Heath Brook. 

Hopefully everyone had an opportunity to meet Julie this past summer 
at a road association meeting or at one of  our programs or events. 

Over the course of  the year Julie sat in on many committee meetings 
and lead several others. She helped shape governance and developed 
long term mission-aligned program goals. 

Stop by the office to buy new merchandise, donate to the annual fund, 
chat with Julie and Michael and register for one of  the new education 
programs planned for 2019. 

The mission of the Wentworth 
Watershed Association is to protect 
and preserve the community, natural 
resources, water quality and scenic 
beauty of the Lake Wentworth-
Crescent Lake Watershed, as well as to 
promote knowledge of the enduring 
character of its woodlands, waterways 
and wildlife, its people and its history.

Our Mission
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Dear 
Watershed  
Friends,
2018 marked our first full calendar year of  operation. 
It was an active year on the land and water. 

The Wentworth Watershed Association continued its community based 
educational forum, the Wolfeboro Water Summit 2, in May 2018. The focus 
on detrimental storm water runoff mitigation presented existing engineered 
installations and the basics of  managing runoff for all. The Summit was 
preceded by the Landscapers Workshop session held in April which covered  
the importance of  managing residential stormwater runoff. In summary, 
everyone can play a part. We learned that stormwater runoff accounts for 
80% of  the detrimental phosphorous load in our lakes.

In April, our Board hired Julie Brown as Executive Director to help us 
carry out our mission work of  conserving Wentworth Crescent Lakes 
and Lands. Not long after Julie’s arrival, the Heath Brook property of  
111 acres came onto the market. With the location on Heath Brook, a 
major tributary, and it’s educational value, the Association moved quickly 
to save this conservation rich property. The community treasures this 
property and it’s location is important to our schools and recreation. The 
Campaign for Heath Brook began and with the support of  many, the 
goal was successfully met in January of  2019. The property was acquired 
in February of  2019.  

Along with the Heath Brook project, Julie’s first summer was filled with 
programs and events. Our programming for 2019 will include Water 
Summit 3, the Summer Kick Off, the Annual Meeting and the Camp 

Dinner, to name a few central gatherings. Educational programs and 
land and water monitoring will intensify and our important partnership 
on grants for storm water management will continue into phase 4. You 
will read more on these initiatives in the following pages.

With the ever-present threats of  cyanobacteria, milfoil, and shore 
erosion, all spurred on by runoff, the Wentworth Watershed Association 
is working to educate and apply hands-on monitoring and mitigation. 
In 2018, homeowners learned how to apply Soak up the Rain practices 
on their properties and that work with NH DES will continue in 2019. 

We are all in this together, from protecting critical lands to keeping the 
lakes free of  harmful phosphorous from runoff.

I look forward to the year ahead of  learning and working together to 
conserve our lakes and lands and we hope to see you at the Summit on 
May 11, 2019.
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President, Wentworth Watershed Association  
and the Board of Trustees

Anne Blodget

Kathryn Elizabeth Photography
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Heath Brook Paddle

Stamp Act Island Nature Walk

Sailboat Regatta

May 12
Wolfeboro Water Summit 2

July 7
Fishing Derby
Summer Kick off Meeting  
and Heath Brook Campaign 
Announcement 

July 21
Heath Brook Paddle
Family Picnic

August 4
Sailboat Regatta

August 11
Annual Meeting

August 12
Stamp Act Island  
Nature Walk

August 24
Camp Dinner 

2018 Events

Camp Dinner Fishing Derby2
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Water Quality, Weedwatchers, and Dive Team

Over 40 volunteers monitor for and pull invasive aquatic species from the lakes and 
basins all summer long. Without their hard work and dedication, the lakes would be 
inundated with milfoil. 

Wentworth/Crescent LLMP volunteers monitor lake temperature and transparency at 
weekly intervals, and collect columns of  water to assess thermal profile from surface to 
thermocline. Once back on shore, samples are tested for chlorophyll, dissolved water 
color, phosphorus, and alkalinity. Water samples are taken for cyanobacteria monitoring, 
the testing of  which occurs at UNH lab.  

Volunteers’ data and samples are passed on to Bob Craycraft with University of  New 
Hampshire Cooperative Extension for analysis. Bob and his team also conduct a 
comprehensive sampling and assessment once a summer.

• �Stable trends in color, phosphorus, and chlorophyll between 1986 and 2017. Water 
clarity measurements display a trend of  decreasing water transparency between 1984 
and 2017.

• �Cyanobacteria did not reach bloom proportions.

• �The dissolved oxygen profile collected on August 8, 2017 by Bob Craycraft indicated 
a trend of  decreasing dissolved oxygen concentrations near the lake bottom. Dissolved 
oxygen concentration is commonly considered the threshold for successful growth and 
reproduction of  cold water fish such as trout and salmon.

• �Recommendation: Implement Best Management Practices within the Wentworth 
watershed to minimize the adverse impacts of  polluted runoff, nutrients, and erosion 
into the lakes.

Crescent Lake 
Sampling Highlights

Lake Wentworth
Sampling Highlights

Trends to date:

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Table 1. 2017 Lake Wentworth Seasonal Averages and NH DES Aquatic Life Nutrient Criteria1 

* Dissolved oxygen concentrations were measured on August 8, 2017 between 12.0 and 16.0 meters, in the bottom waters.  

Table 2. 2017 Lake Wentworth Seasonal Average Accessory Water Quality Measurements 

 

             
Figure  2  and  3.  Seasonal  Secchi Disk  transparency,  chlorophyll a  changes  and  dissolved  color  concentrations.  Figures  2  and  3  illustrate  the 
interplay  among  Secchi  Disk  transparency,  chlorophyll  a  and  dissolved  color.  Shallower  water  transparency  measurements  oftentimes 
correspond to increases in chlorophyll a and/or color concentrations. 
 

Parameter  Oligotrophic 
“Excellent” 

Mesotrophic 
“Fair” 

Eutrophic 
“Poor” 

Lake Wentworth 
Site 12 Governors 
Average (range) 

Site 12 Governors 
Classification 

Water Clarity 
(meters)  4.0 – 7.0  2.5 ‐ 4.0  < 2.5  5.4 meters (3.8 – 6.6)  Oligotrophic 

Chlorophyll a 1 
(ppb)  < 3.3  > 3.3 – 5.0  > 5.0 – 11.0  1.5 ppb (0.9 – 2.0)  Oligotrophic 

Total Phosphorus  1 
(ppb)  < 8.0  > 8.0 – 12.0  > 12.0 – 28.0  5.2 ppb (4.8 – 5.5)  Oligotrophic 

Dissolved Oxygen 
(mg/L)  5.0 – 7.0  2.0 – 5.0  <2.0  2.6 ppb (range: 2.2 – 3.0)  Mesotrophic 

Parameter  
  

 Assessment Criteria 
  

Lake Wentworth 
Site 12 Governors 
Average (range) 

Site 12 Governors 
Classification 

Color 
 (color units) 

< 10 
uncolored 

10 – 20 
slightly 
colored 

20 – 40 
lightly tea 
 colored 

40 – 80
tea 

colored 

> 80
highly 
colored 

16.1 color units 
 (range: 12.4 – 20.9)  Slightly tea colored 

Alkalinity 
(mg/L) 

< 0.0 
acidified 

0.1 – 2.0 
extremely 
vulnerable 

2.1 – 10 
moderately 
vulnerable 

10.1 – 25.0 
low 

vulnerability 

> 25.0 
not 

vulnerable 

6.4 mg/L 
(range: 5.5 – 7.5) 

Moderately 
vulnerable 

pH 
(std units) 

< 5.5 
suboptimal for successful 
growth and reproduction 

6.5 – 9.0 optimal range for fish growth and 
reproduction 

7.2  standard units 
(range: 7.2 – 7.3) 

Optimal range for 
fish growth and 
reproduction 

Specific  
Conductivity  
(uS/cm) 

< 50 uS/cm  
Characteristic of minimally 

impacted NH lakes 

50‐100 uS/cm 
Lakes with 
some human 
influence 

> 100 uS/cm 
Characteristic of lakes 
experiencing human 

disturbances 

67.5 uS/cm 
(range: 67.3 – 67.7) 

Characteristic of 
lakes with some 
human influence 

LAKE WENTWORTH 
2017 SAMPLING HIGHLIGHTS 

Station – 12 Governors 
Wolfeboro, NH  

 
This  report  provides  a  water  quality  overview  for  data 
collected  in  Lake Wentworth,  Site  12 Governors,  between 
1987 and 2017. Water quality data displayed in Tables 1, 2 
and 3 are surface water measurements with the exception 
of  the  dissolved  oxygen  data  that  summarize  conditions 
near the lake bottom.  

Water 
Transparency 

5.4 m

Chlorophyll a
1.5 ppb

Total 
Phosphorus 
5.2 ppb

Dissolved 
Oxygen
2.6 ppm

 
Blue = Excellent = 
Oligotrophic 
 
Yellow = Fair = 
Mesotrophic 
 
Red = Poor = Eutrophic 
 
Gray = No Data  

Figure 1. Lake Wentworth Water Quality (2017)

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Table 1. 2017 Crescent Lake Seasonal Averages and NH DES Aquatic Life Nutrient Criteria1 

* Crescent Lake did not develop a deep cold water layer needed to assess dissolved oxygen concentrations.  

Table 2. 2017 Crescent Lake Seasonal Average Accessory Water Quality Measurements 

 

             
Figure  2  and  3.  Seasonal  Secchi Disk  transparency,  chlorophyll a  changes  and  dissolved  color  concentrations.  Figures  2  and  3  illustrate  the 
interplay  among  Secchi  Disk  transparency,  chlorophyll  a  and  dissolved  color.  Shallower  water  transparency  measurements  oftentimes 
correspond  to  increases  in  chlorophyll a  and/or  color  concentrations. Note:  some  Secchi Disk  transparency measurements  reached  the  lake 
bottom before disappearing from view and at times underestimate the water clarity. 
 

Parameter  Oligotrophic 
“Excellent” 

Mesotrophic 
“Fair” 

Eutrophic 
“Poor” 

Crescent Lake 
Average (range) 

Crescent Lake 
Classification 

Water Clarity 
(meters)  4.0 – 7.0  2.5 ‐ 4.0  < 2.5  4.7 meters (3.5 – 5.6)  Oligotrophic 

Chlorophyll a 1 
(ppb)  < 3.3  > 3.3 – 5.0  > 5.0 – 11.0  2.1 ppb (1.3 – 4.0)  Oligotrophic 

Total Phosphorus  1 
(ppb)  < 8.0  > 8.0 – 12.0  > 12.0 – 28.0  6.7 ppb (single value)  Oligotrophic 

Dissolved Oxygen 
(mg/L)  5.0 – 7.0  2.0 – 5.0  <2.0  Not Assessed  Not Assessed 

Parameter  
  

 Assessment Criteria 
  

Crescent Lake 
Average (range) 

Crescent Lake 
Classification 

Color 
 (color units) 

< 10 
uncolored 

10 – 20 
slightly 
colored 

20 – 40 
lightly tea 
 colored 

40 – 80 
tea 

colored 

> 80 
highly 
colored 

24.9 color units 
 (15.1 – 33.7)  Lightly tea colored 

Alkalinity 
(mg/L) 

< 0.0 
acidified 

0.1 – 2.0 
extremely 
vulnerable 

2.1 – 10 
moderately 
vulnerable 

10.1 – 25.0 
low 

vulnerability 

> 25.0 
not 

vulnerable 

7.1 mg/L 
(6.6 – 7.9) 

Moderately 
vulnerable 

pH 
(std units) 

< 5.5 
suboptimal for successful 
growth and reproduction 

6.5 – 9.0 optimal range for fish growth and 
reproduction 

7.2  standard units 
(range: 7.2 – 7.2) 

Optimal range for 
fish growth and 
reproduction 

Specific  
Conductivity  
(uS/cm) 

< 50 uS/cm  
Characteristic of minimally 

impacted NH lakes 

50‐100 uS/cm 
Lakes with 
some human 
influence 

> 100 uS/cm 
Characteristic of lakes 
experiencing human 

disturbances 

77.2 uS/cm 
(range: 77.1 – 77.3) 

Characteristic of 
lakes with some 
human influence 

CRESCENT LAKE 
2017 SAMPLING HIGHLIGHTS 

Station – 6 Center 
Wolfeboro, NH  

 
Station  6  Center  (Figure  7)  was  used  as  a  reference 
point  to  represent  the  overall  Crescent  Lake  water 
quality. Water quality data displayed in Tables 1, 2 and 
3 are surface water measurements with  the exception 
of the dissolved oxygen data that summarize conditions 
near the lake bottom.  

Water 
Transparency 

4.7 m

Chlorophyll a
2.1 ppb

Total 
Phosphorus 
6.7 ppb

Dissolved 
Oxygen

Not Assessed

 
Blue = Excellent = 
Oligotrophic 
 
Yellow = Fair = 
Mesotrophic 
 
Red = Poor = Eutrophic 
 
Gray = No Data  

Figure 1. Crescent Lake Water Quality (2017)
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Excellent; 
Oligotrophic

 
Fair;  
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Poor;  
Eutrophic

No 
Data
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Wolfeboro Water Summit 2
May’s Wolfeboro Water Summit 2 provided practical ideas for reducing storm 

water runoff that can carry harmful pollutants such as phosphorous into surface 
waters. This event built on the information conveyed at the 2017 inaugural summit, 
focused on storm water mitigation projects that have been initiated under a series of  
Watershed Assistance Grants. Relying on a partnership of  the Association, the Town 

of  Wolfeboro, and the New Hampshire Department of  Environmental Services (DES), 
the grants have brought nearly a quarter of  a million dollars in funding over the last eight years. 

Engineers associated with these projects reviewed how each of  their designs would work to 
reduce the amount of  water running directly into the water bodies through the use of  rain 
gardens and infiltration. Wolfeboro Planning and Development Director Matt Sullivan and 
Public Works Director Dave Ford talked about the town’s understanding of  the economic value 
that our surface waters bring to the town and reiterated the town’s commitment to preserving 
and improving water quality. 

A panel of  local, regional, and state experts talked about what is being done to protect the 
watershed and highlighted work that still needs to be accomplished.  Property owners were urged 
to do their part by tapping into the DES Soak Up the Rain program materials to find ways to 
infiltrate water on their land.  

Panel moderator Don Kretchmer, a certified lake manager and Wolfeboro resident, offered 
additional insight into the health of  our watershed. He said that prevention is the key to protecting 
our lakes and streams from phosphorus runoff, noting that it’s difficult and expensive to try to 
remove it once it’s in a water body.

UNDERWRITERS

The Wolfeboro Fund
NH Charitable Foundation

Edward Jones
Kevin Lawlor, Financial Advisor

EVENT SPONSORS

All About Kitchens of NH
Ashton & Company P.A.     
Bayberry & Co                       
Bayside Grill and Tavern
Belknap Landscape Co., Inc.
Brewster Academy
Carroll County Landscape, Inc.
Comprehensive Environmental, Inc.
Dawson’s Excavation & Utility Services
JC Signs
K.A. Perry Real Estate, LLC
Lake Wentworth Tours & More
Maxfield Real Estate
Meredith Village Savings Bank
New Hampshire Boat Museum                
Port City Pretzels, LLC
Progressive Asset Management
Rust Pond Association
Seven Suns Coffee & Tea
Stone Environmental
Summit Irrigation & Lighting
Tighe & Bond, Inc.
Tracings Graphics
WASR  97.1FM  /1420AM
Winni Paw Station, Inc.

SPECIAL THANKS

Jen Baskin Arnold
Peter Goodwin
Jeff Marcoux
Rich Masse
The Murray Family
Kingswood Press
Lake Winnipesaukee Association 
Yvonne Lauzière, Stark Creative 
Ann Marble, Town Hall
Gary McGloin, Caterer
NH DES
Russ Schundler, Photographer
Wolfeboro Community TV

Water Summit Don KretchmerDave Ford
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Stormwater Runoff Education and Outreach

In response to the information shared 
at the Landscaping in the Watershed 
event and the Water Summit, 
10 homeowners signed up to be 
visited and receive consultation on 
mitigating stormwater runoff on their 
properties. Along with these 10 visits, 
a demonstration site was selected and 
a team from NH Soak up the Rain 
and Wentworth Watershed Association 
Members got “down and dirty” and 
installed a large infiltration step. The 
homeowner reports that the step works 

well and the water that had previously been running directly into the lake 
has been stopped. Every effort like this helps. We urge everyone visit our 
website to see photographs of  the demonstration site. Additionally, visit the 
DES “Soak up the Rain” resource page to download their toolkit for do it 
yourself  projects on your property. Included in their resources you’ll find 
applied solutions like beautiful rain gardens, pervious pavers, infiltration 
structures, stabilized ditches, native planting on water’s edge, protection of  
wetlands, best practices for road maintenance and all sorts of  other ideas. 

The Wentworth Watershed Association realizes the importance of  educating homeowners, businesses, and landscapers on the detrimental impact of  
stormwater runoff. In conjunction with the Wolfeboro Water Summit 2, these two programs were initiated about techniques to prevent stormwater runoff. 
Both the Landscaping in the Watershed and Soak up the Rain programs were designed in conjunction and in collaboration with resources from the New 
Hampshire Department of  Environmental Services.

Soak up the RainLandscaping in the Watershed
In response to what the Association learned from attendees 

in Summit 1, the Programs Committee decided to add a 
special education session for landscaping professionals and 
homeowners called Landscaping in the Watershed. In recent 
years, we have all witnessed an increase in severe storms 
and flooding. We may be seeing new erosion, and signs 

of  stormwater running off our land. That stormwater picks up 
and carries the nutrient phosphorous as well as metals, bacteria, oil and 
grease, road salt, and soil. The ultimate recipient of  this runoff are streams 
and lakes. That is why we need to watch where the water flows off our 
land during storms and work to address those areas by infiltrating the 
water. In the well-attended landscapers session, attendees learned about 
practical infiltration techniques, helpful shoreland permitting, and NH 
regulation reminders. The names of  landscapers who participated in this 
session are on file at our office when looking for educated professionals  
in our area who can help homeowners mitigate stormwater runoff on  
their properties. 
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Conserving Lakes and Lands

Brewster Heath Preserve
The generosity of donors during the 2018 Campaign for Brewster Heath 
enabled the Wentworth Watershed Association to complete the purchase  
of 111 acres of land on the Brewster Heath from the Jean Roberts Trust  
in February 2019. This action protects rich and varied wetlands and  
wildlife, preservess water quality, and provides for multiple forms of  
community access. 

Having launched the Campaign for Heath Brook in July of  2018, the Association 
raised more than $325,000 in seven months, which provided the funds to purchase  
the land and cover related closing costs  and future stewardship funds. The Association 
received more than 400 donations from area families and individuals as well as 
leadership grants from the Land Bank of  Wolfeboro-Tuftonboro and The Wolfeboro 
Fund, and a donation from the Wolfeboro Conservation Commission. As of  February 
14, 2019, the Wentworth Watershed Association officially owns the Brewster Heath 
Preserve and the Wolfeboro Conservation Commission holds the conservation 
easement on the Preserve.

The purchase will enable the Association to partner with the Governor Wentworth 
Regional School District, Lakes Region Technology Center, and Brewster Academy  
to provide students with walking access to a living lab for education and recreation 
in the wild. There will be community access to the preserve for hiking, cross country 
running, skiing, and snowmobiling.

Kingswood 
Golf Club

Lake Wentworth
Crescent Lake

Brewster Heath

$325,000
RAISED

More than

400
DONATIONS

Over

111
ACRES 
Saved

ph
ot

o 
by

 M
ar

ty
 K

oo
ns

6
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Phase III and Phase IV 

Route 109 Site
In the area of  109, the parking area where people access the lake, is being 
addressed to mitigate storm water run off and erosion directly into the 
lake. A formalized parking space with a pervious material will be created, 
infiltration trenches will be added and the shoreline will be stabilized  
and planted with native vegetation. Stairs will be added from the road 
to the beach to channel pedestrian traffic to a stabilized area to prevent 
further erosion.

Camp Bernadette
Thanks to grant funds, collaborative work, and vision from Camp 
Bernadette and the partnership between the Association and the Town 
construction will begin this year to mitigate storm water run off at the 
camp. The open area between the camp’s cabins, offices and the lake will 
have infiltration trenches, catch basins, porous pavers and rain gardens 
installed to catch and filter storm water before it reaches the lake.

Planned Construction 

2018 was a planning and application year for the Wentworth-Crescent 
Watershed Management Plan, a partnership of  the Wentworth Watershed 
Association and the Town of  Wolfeboro.

This year was focused on drafting and finalizing plans for the work that 
will be done on Rt. 109 and at Camp Bernadette to mitigate storm water 
runoff at both sites, funded by a $50,000 grant from the NH Department 
of  Environmental Services with 20% matching of  staff time and funds 
provided by the Town of  Wolfeboro and the Wentworth Watershed 
Association. The construction phase for both projects will begin in 2019.

The water quality team worked diligently in the fall with staff members from 
the Town of  Wolfeboro to submit a aspirational application for the Phase 
IV of  the WAG grant for a $100,000. The grant is in the final stages of  

approval from DES and once it is awarded in spring 2019, the planning 
phase for the new grant will begin, Three priority sites identified in the 
Lake Wentworth and Crescent Lake Watershed Management Plan are 
being addressed in Phase IV. These sites include watershed mitigation 
work at Camp Pierce Birchmont, a site along Center Street on Harvey 
Brook, and a site in Wentworth Park off Fernald Crossing. 

The Watershed Management Plan has established an ambitious goal 
of  reducing phosphorus levels in Lake Wentworth and Crescent Lake 
by 15% over a period of  10 years. The four Watershed Assistance  
Grants from DES and the EPA represent state and federal funding for 
pollution-mitigation projects.

Watershed Assistance Grants
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Annual Meeting

At the Wentworth Watershed Association 
annual meeting held on August 11, 
members heard updates on the Campaign 
for Heath Brook, milfoil control, water 
quality reports, and land stewardship. 
Bob Craycraft, from UNH spoke to 
members about the state of  the water 
quality and health of  Crescent Lake and 
Lake Wentworth. 

Jen Baskin Arnold joined the board of  
trustees after participating in the Finance 
Committee and working behind the 
scenes on Instagram during 2018. Jen is 
a partner at Forensic Risk Alliance based 
out of  Washington, DC. She has over 
15 years of  experience as an accountant 
and brings new ideas to the finance and 
investment committee. Jen loves the entire 
Watershed area, and enjoys spending the 
summer on Sister Island with her family, 
and island neighbors that feel like family.

Becky Arnold
Jennifer Baskin
Jerry Calvert
Hugh Crawford
Linda Crootof
Carl Crosley
Peter Galanis
Susan Goodwin
Joan Green
Bob Morneau*
Roger Murray III
Tom Ouhrabka
Ken Perry

Anne Blodget 
PRESIDENT

Bob Spear
VICE-PRESIDENT

Dorothy Feldmann
TREASURER

Andrea Dudley
SECRETARY

Watershed Representatives

Christin Kaiser	
ALLEN ROAD   

Steve Defossez	
Avery Shore    

Joel and Joyce Nelson	
CRESCENT POINT    

Jay Pollini 
CROOKED POND SHORE       

Gail Johnson	
GOVERNOR’S LANDING    

Susan Cole Ross 	  
GOVERNOR’S SHORE EAST

Carol Botsford	  
GOVERNOR’S SHORE WEST

Carol and Emilie Clark	  
GOVERNOR’S /TRIGGS EAST

Kathy Lynch 	
HEATH SHORE: CHURCHILL ROAD

Anne Blodget 	
HEATH SHORE: EAST

Joe Erwin	
HEATH SHORE: WEST

Representative Needed 	
HERON HOLLOW

Joyce Pepin 	
HERSEY SHORE                             

Peg and Hugh Crawford	
HERSEY SHORE: MOOSE POINT                              

Susan Vail	
HODGE SHORE                   

Carol Bly and Susan Hirshberg	
HOLDEN SHORE  

Becky Arnold 	
ISLANDS EXCEPT TRIGGS

Janet Urquhart 	
KENNEY SHORE

Karen Ouhrabka	
KIMBALL SHORE                

Norm Tache 	
KING’S PINE SHORE                    

Bob and Connie Morneau 	
KINGSWOOD ACRES                  

Representative Needed	
MCMANUS SHORE

Jerry Calvert and Ken Perry	
NORTH WOLFEBORO

Felicity Freund and Eloise Schundler	
POINT BREEZE       

Carolyn Purcell 	  
TOWNSEND SHORE: EAST                               

Susan Goodwin	  
TOWNSEND SHORE: WEST         

Representative Needed 	
TRIGGS ISLAND

Carol Clark and Emilie Clark	  
TRIGGS SHORE: EAST

Representative Needed 	
TRIGGS SHORE: MIDDLE

Sara and John Buttrick 	
TRIGGS SHORE: WEST 

Christian Boudman 	
WARREN SANDS 

Carol Ross 	
WENTWORTH ESTATES         

Peter Galanis 
WENTWORTH PARK                                

Board of Trustees
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*�We are saddened to report the passing of 
our friend and colleague Bob Morneau in 
early 2019.
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Annual Meeting

Financials

By the Numbers

ASSETS

Cash............................................................. $41,066

Investments............................................... $788,025

Properties...............................................$1,758,661

Conservation Easements........................ $170,876

            Total.............................................$2,758,628
 

DONATIONS & DUES

Heath Brook Restricted Donations...... $209,970*

Heath Brook Unrestricted Donations.....$12,570*

Other Unrestricted Donations.................. $71,311

Membership Dues..................................... $35,302

Event Income/Sponsors............................ $10,022

            Total............................................... $339, 175

*pledges fulfilled in 2018

The Annual Fund is the financial bedrock 
of  The Wentworth Watershed Association. 
Donations support the Association’s ongoing 
work including land conservation, water quality 
monitoring, invasives monitoring and removal, 
operations, educational programs and events. 
The generosity of  our members has enabled the 
Wentworth Watershed Association to set roots 
and plan for the future. We are pleased to report 
that in 2018, we received 624 contributions 
totaling $114,197 toward the Annual Fund and 
Memberships.

Our goal for 2019 is to boost Annual Fund 
donations and increase membership in the 
watershed. In order to sustain the current work 
and plan for the work in the future, we need to 
increase engagement with the next generation 
of  stakeholders in our community. We ask  
that members have conversations with 20-40 
year-olds in the watershed and encourage them 
to join the organization and contribute as they 
can to the annual fund. 

Thank you for your continued membership and 
support of  the annual fund. 

Sincerely,

Linda Crootof  
Development Committee Chair

Annual Fund  
and Membership

Linda Crootof
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# of contributions

624
Annual 
Fund 

22
Gifts to  

Remember

10
Gifts to 
Honor  

  8
Gifts in Kind

29
Underwriters  
& Sponsors

136
Volunteers 

744
Members 

   Total Acres 451

Conservation Land Parcels Conservation Easements

Allen ‘A’ Preserve 	 13
Hersey Point Preserve 	 15
Allen Stevens Preserve 	 2
Linda Baldwin Preserve	 35
Square Hill Preserve 	 67
Brewster Heath Preserve	111

        Owned Acres	 243

NH Boat Museum Wetlands	 12
Cotton Valley Trail 	 5
Warren Brook Conservation 	 191

                Conservation acres	 208

ACREAGE
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Michelle and Robert Adair
Becky and Mike Agostinho*
Jane and Robert Alcarez
Kirstin Alcaraz*
Jane and William Aldrich*
Shirley and David Alessandroni*
Janet Altman and David Bindman
Anonymous
Sara Armentrout and Rebecca Nixon*
Becky and Lee Arnold*
Lisa and Stephen Arnold*
Joan and Stephen Arsenault
Heather Ashton*
Betsy and Gordon Atkinson*
Mary August and Warren Littlefield*
Kathryn Bacastow and Peter Bearor*
Frederick Bailey III*
Beth Baldwin and Ken Galvin*
Kathy Barnard*
Hettie and Wesley Barnes
Kisu and Michael Barnes
Margaret and David Barnes*
Mary and Jay Barnum*
Jennifer Baskin and Ryan Arnold*
Deb and Dave Bayne*
Shirley Bentley
Dinelle and Jason Bere
Cynthia Bily and Jeffrey Berry*
Ellen and Shaun Berry*
Cara and Bill Beston*
Sandra Black and William Sommers*
Anne Blodget and Phil Holberton*
Debra and Kenneth Bloom*
Kristopher Bloom
Carol and Zeke Bly*
Gabe Bolin*
Betsy and Bud Booth*
Cary Bosak-Higgins and Michael Higgins
Dorothy and Barry Bosak*
Julie Bosak and Lowton Harper
Carol and Dan Botsford
Bobbi and Christian Boudman*
Barbara Bowman and Shahab Momtazi
Brad Bowman*
Diane Bowman and Craig Dreeszen
Salvatore Bramante
Faye and Joe Brennion*
Evelyn and Peter Brewster
Dorothea Brown
Cheryl and Eve Brunner-Morris
Joann Buonomano and Thomas Reichheld
Barbara and Fred Burgher*
Karen Burnett-Kurie*
Dorothy and Christopher Burns*
Peter Butman
Sara and John Buttrick*
Barbara and John Byers
Ann and Jerry Calvert*
Beth and Kevin Campbell*
Geraldine Caney
Laurie and Rene Canezin*
Jean and John Capello

Carol and Joseph Carilli
David Cedarholm*
Carla and David Cerrato*
Lois Chase*
Andrew Checkeye
Jane and Ken Checkeye*
Jennifer and Eric Chinburg*
Ann and Robert Clark*
Carol and Orlo Clark*
Emilie Clark and Lytle Shaw*
Judean and David Clark
Judith Clark
Kitty and Jonathan Clark
Clay Clatur*
Nancy and David Clausen*
Bob Cole*
Susan “Tootie” Cole*
Barbara and Arthur Collins*
Graham Combes
Patricia Connaughton-Burns*
Natalie and George Connolly
June and James Connors
Betty and Robert Coolidge*
Patricia and William Coppins
Tina and Skip Costello*
David Countway
Joan Coyle and John Healey
Peg and Hugh Crawford*
Susan and Buckley Crist*
Linda and Rick Crootof*
Mara Crootof
Judy and Carl Crosley*
Martha Joy Cummings and Alan Sochard
Christine and Patrick Curry*
Penelope Curtis*
Anne and Charles Czerkawski*
Marilyn and Frederick D’Alessandro*
Kam Damtoft
Donna Day and Skip Oliver*
Walter Deane*
Carmela and Joe Dechiaro*
Daniel Defossez
Linda and Steven Defossez
Mia Dell and Steve Bosak
Laurie and Stephen Deluca*
Cheryl Dempsey and Mal Blodget*
Deb and Dave Denby*
Mark Denison*
Maureen and John Denison*
Nancy and Kenneth Dennett*
Edith and Paul DesMarais*
Sarah and Edmund Dinsmore*
Colby Dobrusin*
Evelyn Doherty*
Beth Dolce
Nora and Donn Dolce*
Lisa Donovan*
Mildred and Robert Donovan*
Nicole and Michael Donovan
Michelle and Richard Doverspike
The Downey Family
Deborah Downs and Jon Gale*

Sarah Downs and James Bowie*
Nancy and Rich Doyle*
Nancy and David Duane
Andrea Dudley and Rich Masse*
Jackie and Bill Durfee*
Liam Durfee
Mary Dye
Ann Marie Eaton
Julie and Jason Eich
Kate and Brian Ellis*
Jean and John Emans*
Jean Erwin and Joseph Erwin, Jr.*
Christian Essex*
Janet and Fran Fedele*
Dorothy and Robert Feldmann*
Toby and Barry Fernald*
Jackie and James Fesler*
Sandra and Geoffrey Fitts*
Lauren and Stephen Fleet
Annmarie Flynn and Paula Akiba
Suzanne Foley*
Pauline Fournier and Barbara Passalacqua*
Karen and Michael Fortin
Sally and Arthur Fraumeni
Lora and John Frazier
Felicity Freund*
Janet Frick*
Wendy and Robert Ftorek
Mary Ellen and Peter Galanis*
William Garrett*
Adele Garvin
Craig Gemmell*
Patti and Guy Genereux
Emily Geoghegan and Leanne Tigert*
Lisa and Michael Gery
Wendy and James Gettens*
Karen and Jim Giammattei*
Danica Petry Gibson*
Margaret and Bruce Gifford*
Nancy and Mark Gilbert*
Sally and Bob Gilbert
Hume and Bradford Gile*
Joyce Goerke*
Maria and Richard Gold
Jane Goldthwait*
Merritt Goldthwait*
Susan and Peter Goodwin*
Stephen Gordon
Judi and Gary Gosbee*
Elaine Gourley
Martha and Lawrence Graham*
Claire and Robert Grassi
Arlynne and Doug Grearson*
Joan and Ray Green*
Joyce and Richard Green
Polly and Kevin Green*
Shirley Greenwald*
Terry and Rick Grosvenor
Rhonda Grove and Monty Moran
Deborah and Dennis Grubbs
Elaine and Richard Haggerty
Mary and Kevin Haggerty

Richard Haggerty
Allison Hall Hart and Wilson Hart*
Elizabeth Hall and Theodore Austin*
Frederick Hall*
Jane Hall*
Sarah and Rick Hall
Wendy and John Hammergren
Susan and Brian Haslam
David Hayes
Patricia and Harold Hayes
Peggy and Bob Heaton
Judy and Randy Hendler*
Nancy and Thomas Henry*
Jacob Hepner
Patricia and Bruce Herrmann
Susan Hirshberg and John Wall*
Carolyn and Mark Hoffmann*
Matt Holberton
Tod Holberton
Carolyn Holbrook and Dick Wurfel*
Sarah and Jack Holbrook
Jerome Holden*
Louise and Charles Horsken
Jeannie and Dick House
The House Family*
Howard Hoyt*
Ellen and James Hughes
Sally Hunter and Sue Tobelman*
Coleen and Christopher Hyldburg*
Robin and Jim Ingalls*
Vivian Isaacson*
Gail and Lynn Johnson
Gail and Steven Johnson*
Kathleen and Peter Jones*
Priscilla and Sheldon Jones*
Valerie Justice and Scott Shallcross
Christin and Kurt Kaiser
Anne and Mitch Kalter*
Uma and Ganesh Kaundinya*
Kathryn Keeler
Jamie and Lawrence Keeley*
The Kendrigan Family
Alice and Peter Kent*
Alison Kent
Cathy and Bob Kibbey*
Kathy Kiely
Susan Kilroy and Robert McDevitt
Amelia and Richard Kirst*
Joan and Paul Klimm
Loreen and Robert Kline*
Beverley Knights
Catherine and Paul Koch*
Erica Koch and Sally Maurer
Cynthia and Josh Korsman
Teresa and Don Kretchmer*
Sandra and Richard Lamperti*
Cindy and Charles Landreth*
Jo Anne and Michael Landry*
Timothy Lane
Steven Lange
Wayne Lapham
Ann and Robert Lash*

Annual Fund and Membership
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Kevin Lawlor*
Deborah Barnes Leach
Nancy Leavitt
William Lee
Amy Leff-Temple and Adam Temple*
Trish and Bob Leipold*
Priscilla Lenox
Nancy and Jeff Lentz*
Stacey Lessard and Harley Heath*
Ruth Ann and Richard Lewis*
Susan Lewis and James Chung
Wendy and Mike Limle*
Cynthia and Lawrence Link
Keith Lion*
Marlene and Hector Livingston
Jennifer Long McPherson  
   and Craig McPherson
Rosemary and Scott Lounsbury*
Eileen and David Lowe*
Benjamin Lundsted*
Norma and James Lunney*
Darilyn and John Robert Lydeard*
Diane and Douglas Lynch
Kathleen and Barrett Lynch
Anne and Bruce MacLellan
Nancy Maher*
Nancy and Andrew Mako*
Carolyn and Charles Malone
Melinda Mann
Kim and Bob Marchand
Laura Maroon
Diane and Chuck Marsh
Stefanie and William Marsh
Kathleen Marshall-Dane and Peter Dane*
Jane Martin*
Louise Masailo and Tom Soisson*
Glenn Masella
Ashley, Madeline, and David Masse
Lynn Mazzola*
Sabra and Donald McBride*
Sharon McCarthy*
Bruce McCracken
Charlotte McKee and Mark Proctor*
Sandra McKenzie and Wendy Hatton*
Chris McLean*
Janet Mcletchie*
Ellen and John McNab*
Elaine and Ed McNiff*
Colquitt Meacham and David Brockway
William Menzin*
Bryant “Corky” Messner*
Nancy and Skip Metz
Janet and John Millay
Paul Moessner
Margaret and John Mongiello*
Kate and Harry Morgan*
Connie and Bob Morneau*
Amanda and Grant Morrison
Marlene and Richard Mugge*
Nancy Muldoon*
Peyton and Arthur Muldoon*
Heather Murdock and Keith Odland
Linda and Roger Murray*
Maggie and John Murray
Marian and George Myers*

Todd Myers
Joyce and Joel Nelson*
Robert Newton*
Thessalia and Roy Nielsen*
Elena Nikolskaia and Alexander Kozlovsky
Deborah Nixon
Debra and Jay Nixon
Carol and John O’Brien
Wendy and Sean O’Brien
Gail and Jack O’Connell*
Jeffrey O’Connell
Shannon O’Connor*
Nancy and Tom O’Dowd*
Thomas O’Grady
Judy and Bob O’Keefe*
Carol Oldham and Nejem Raheem
Robert Oldham
Karen and Tom Ouhrabka*
Paul Panaccione
Beth Ann and David Parker
Eric Parker*
Virginia and Harry Pass*
Marilyn Pastore*
Carol Pechinsky*
Edward Peck*
Joyce and Michael Pepin
Jill and John Pernokas*
Ginny and Ken Perry*
Joanne Phalon*
Beverly and Francis Phillips*
Laura and Greg Pierce*
Mary and David Pierce
Gloria Pinza and Andrew Geoghegan
Susan Poirier and Robert Zeliff 
Jean and Henry Pollak*
Sue and John Pollak*
Natasha and Jay Pollini
Deloris and James Poole
Ariel Poster
Lauren and Bradley Poster*
Linda and Daniel Pruitt*
Carolyn Purcell*
Darlene Purcell and A.J. Purcell III
Philip Purcell
Kimberly and Victor Rago*
Billie and Art Read
Janet Reilly
Pamela and Wayne Reilly*
Vicki and Peter Reilly*
Cara Richard*
Inge-Lise and Dean Richardson*
Susan and Edward Richter
James Rines*
Ellen and Kerry Ripp
Jane Ritzenthaler and Raymond Hawkins*
Brenda and David Roberts*
Linda and Ken Roberts*
Jennifer and Timothy Robson*
Michael Rockwood*
Nancy and David Rogers
Rose Marie Rogers
Diane and Richard Rohde
Anne Roome
Kathy and Eric Roseen
Peter Roseen

Judith and Kenneth Rosenberg
Carol and Daniel Ross*
Richard Ross
Susan Cole Ross and Jeff Ross
Theresa and Colin Ross*
Christine Rother*
Virginia Routhier
Sharon and Tom Sachs*
Tracy Sandford Whitehead  
   and Marc Whitehead*
Valerie Sandford*
David Sands
Janet and Reynold Santoro
Jim Santos*
Keri Santos*
Angela and Daryl Sarver
Diane and Louis Scampoli*
Blaine and Cris Schaefer
Barbara Schenke*
Eloise and Russ Schundler*
Elizabeth and James Shannon
Bettina and Peter Sharfman
Daniel Sharfman
Mary and Larry Shaw*
Janis and David Shea
Kathryn Shea*
Lauren Shealy and Sandra Wing*
Virginia and Michael Sheehan*
Ralph Sidore*
Crystal and Charles Simpson
Peggy and Rick Skarinka*
Nicholas Skinner*
Betty and Bob Smart*
E. James Smith*
Eugene Smith*
Julianne and Tim Smith
Lois Smith and David Thornton
Sarah Smith*
Stephen Snow
Kathy and Tom Sobutka
Thomas Soisson
Michael Southworth*
Pat Sue and Bob Spear*
Cindy and Mike Spence
David Spinazola*
Patricia Steen and William Frankenstein
Mary and Mark Stetson
Linda and Stephen Stewart*
Nancy Stock*
Sabet Stroman
Ellie Sugarman*
Kevin Sumner*
William Swaffield
Claire and Norman Tache*
Billie and Jim Talbott
Nancy Talbott and Stephen Cole*
Julie and Matthew Thibault
Pamela and Benjamin Thomas
Alfred Thomson
Kirk Titus IV
Lorraine and Don Trice*
Noel and F. Steven Triffletti*
Elizabeth Turgeon*
Janet Urquhart
Nancy and David Vachon*

Susan and Richard Vail*
Laurie and Mark Valle
Nancy and John van Lonkhuyzen*
Claire and Walter Vaughan*
Heidi von Gotz Cogean
June and Peter Warren*
Dan Weidner
Janet and Robert Weidner
David White
Justin White*
Linda and Lawrence Wilberton*
Russell Wilder
Elizabeth and Simon Williams*
Lynn Willscher*
Warren Wilmarth
Grace and Thomas Wilson
Inger and Bob Woerheide*
Cynthia Wyatt*
Lois and Edward Young
Karen Zagula and Pete Lindgren
John Zanchi

Gifts In Kind
Bayside Grille and Tavern
Andrea Dudley and Rich Masse
JC Signs
Kingswood Press
Lone Wolfe Brewing Company
Bryant “Corky” Messner
Mill Street Meat Market
Port City Pretzels
Stark Creative
Winnipesaukee Winery

Gifts To Remember
Benjamin Baldwin
Joan Baldwin
Kathryn Dobyns
William Geoghegan I
William Geoghegan II
Jean Leiter
Patty Sue Marchand
Susanne Emily Oldham
Sarah Phelps
Ken Roberts, Sr
Laurie Runnels
Bonnie Wiegand

Gifts To Honor
Lee and Rebecca Arnold
Jason Bere
Anne Blodget
Abbie Brown
David Guthrie
Frederick Hall
Jane Hall
Allison Hall Hart
Leonard Johnson
Sheldon Jones
Lee Walker, Sr	
	
	* �Indicates Membership 

and Annual Fund donors.
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Michelle and Robert Adair
Becky and Mike Agostinho
Paula Akiba and Annmarie Flynn 
Jane and William Aldrich
Janet Altman and David Bindman
Anonymous
Becky and Lee Arnold
Lisa and Stephen Arnold
Betsy and Gordon Atkinson
Mary August and Warren Littlefield 
Kathryn Bacastow and Peter Bearor
Frederick Bailey III
Beth Baldwin and Ken Galvin
Kathy Barnard
Hettie and Wesley Barnes
Kisu and Michael Barnes
Margaret and David Barnes
Jennifer Baskin and Ryan Arnold
Deb and Dave Bayne
Shirley Bentley
Dinelle and Jason Bere
Ellen and Shaun Berry
Cara and Bill Beston
Cynthia Bily and Jeffrey Berry
Anne Blodget and Phil Holberton
Debra and Kenneth Bloom
Kristopher Bloom
Carol and Zeke Bly
Betsy and Bud Booth
Cary Bosak-Higgins and Michael Higgins
Dorothy and Barry Bosak
Julie Bosak and Lowton Harper
Carol and Dan Botsford
James Bowie and Sarah Downs
Barbara Bowman and Shahab Momtazi
Brad Bowman
Salvatore Bramante
Faye and Joe Brennion
Dorothea Brown
Joann Buonomano and Thomas Reichheld
Barbara and Fred Burgher
Karen Burnett-Kurie
Dorothy and Christopher Burns
Peter Butman
Sara and John Buttrick
Ann and Jerry Calvert
Jean and John Capello
Carla and David Cerrato
Lois Chase
Andrew Checkeye
Jane and Ken Checkeye
Jennifer and Eric Chinburg
Ann and Robert Clark
Carol and Orlo Clark
Emilie Clark and Lytle Shaw
Kitty and Jonathan Clark
Clay Clatur
Nancy and David Clausen

Bob Cole 
Susan “Tootie” Cole
Graham Combes
Natalie and George Connolly
Betty and Robert Coolidge
Tina and Skip Costello
David Countway
Peg and Hugh Crawford
Linda and Rick Crootof
Mara Crootof
Judy and Carl Crosley
Martha Joy Cummings and Alan Sochard 
Christine and Patrick Curry
Penelope Curtis
Anne and Charles Czerkawski
Marilyn and Frederick D’Alessandro
Carmela and Joe Dechiaro
Daniel Defossez
Mia Dell and Steve Bosak
Laurie and Stephen Deluca
Cheryl Dempsey and Mal Blodget
Deb and Dave Denby
Maureen and John Denison
Edith and Paul DesMarais
Lori and Ed Desrosier
Sarah and Edmund Dinsmore
Colby Dobrusin
Beth Dolce
Nora and Donn Dolce
Mildred and Robert Donovan
Nicole and Michael Donovan
The Downey Family
Nancy and Rich Doyle
Nancy and David Duane
Andrea Dudley and Rich Masse
Jackie and Bill Durfee
Liam Durfee
Mary Dye
Ann Marie Eaton
Julie and Jason Eich
Kate and Brian Ellis
Jean and John Emans
Jean Erwin and Joseph Erwin, Jr.
Janet and Fran Fedele
Dorothy and Robert Feldmann
Toby and Barry Fernald
Jackie and James Fesler
Fidelity Charitable
Sandra and Geoffrey Fitts
Lauren and Stephen Fleet
Karen and Michael Fortin
Felicity Freund
Mary Ellen and Peter Galanis
Adele Garvin
Patti and Guy Genereux
Emily Geoghegan and Leanne Tigert
Wendy and James Gettens
Margaret and Bruce Gifford

Nancy and Mark Gilbert
Hume and Bradford Gile
Joyce Goerke
Maria and Richard Gold
Jane Goldthwait
Merritt Goldthwait
Adrienne and John Goodwin
Hunt Goodwin
Susan and Peter Goodwin
Stephen Gordon
Judi and Gary Gosbee
Martha and Lawrence Graham
Arlynne and Doug Grearson
Joan and Ray Green
Polly and Kevin Green
Shirley Greenwald
Terry and Rick Grosvenor
Rhonda Grove and Monty Moran
Deborah and Dennis Grubbs
Mary and Kevin Haggerty
Allison Hall Hart and Wilson Hart
Frederick Hall
Jane Hall
Sarah and Rick Hall
Wendy and John Hammergren
Susan and Brian Haslam
Patricia and Harold Hayes
Judy and Randy Hendler
Nancy and Thomas Henry
Jacob Hepner
Patricia and Bruce Herrmann
Susan Hirshberg and John Wall
Carolyn and Mark Hoffmann
Matt Holberton
Tod Holberton
Carolyn Holbrook and Dick Wurfel
Sarah and Jack Holbrook
Louise and Charles Horsken
Sally Hunter and Sue Tobelman
Robin and Jim Ingalls
Vivian Isaacson
Gail and Lynn Johnson
Kathleen and Peter Jones
Melanie and Michael Jones
Priscilla and Sheldon Jones
Anne and Mitch Kalter
Kathryn Keeler
Jamie and Lawrence Keeley
Alice and Peter Kent
Kathy Kiely
Susan Kilroy and Robert McDevitt 
Amelia and Richard Kirst
Loreen and Robert Kline
Catherine and Paul Koch
Teresa and Don Kretchmer
Sandra and Richard Lamperti
Cindy and Charles Landreth
Jo Anne and Michael Landry

Timothy Lane
Steven Lange
Wayne Lapham
Ann and Robert Lash
Deborah Barnes Leach
Amy Leff-Temple and Adam Temple
Trish and Bob Leipold
Nancy and Jeff Lentz
Stacey Lessard and Harley Heath
Ruth Ann and Richard Lewis
Susan Lewis and James Chung
Wendy and Mike Limle
Cynthia and Lawrence Link
Keith Lion
Marlene and Hector Livingston
Eileen and David Lowe
Norma and James Lunney
Darilyn and John Robert Lydeard
Debby Lynch
Diane and Douglas Lynch
Kathleen and Barrett Lynch
Anne and Bruce MacLellan
Nancy Maher
Melinda Mann
Laura Maroon
Kathleen Marshall-Dane and Peter Dane
Jane Martin
Louise Masailo and Tom Soisson
Lynn Mazzola
Sabra and Donald McBride
Sharon McCarthy
Bruce McCracken
Charlotte McKee and Mark Proctor
Sandra McKenzie and Wendy Hatton
Janet McLetchie
Elaine and Ed McNiff
Colquitt Meacham and David Brockway
William Menzin
Bryant “Corky” Messner
Nancy and Skip Metz
Paul Moessner
Margaret and John Mongiello
Virginia Moody
Kate and Harry Morgan
Connie and Bob Morneau
Amanda and Grant Morrison
Marlene and Richard Mugge
Nancy Muldoon
Peyton and Arthur Muldoon
Linda and Roger Murray
Maggie and John Murray
Marian and George Myers
Todd Myers
Joyce and Joel Nelson
Robert Newton
Thessalia and Roy Nielsen
Deborah Nixon
Debra and Jay Nixon

Heath Brook Campaign Donors
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Volunteers

Rebecca Nixon and Sara Armentrout
Carol and John O’Brien
Wendy and Sean O’Brien
Gail and Jack O’Connell
Shannon O’Connor
Thomas O’Grady
Judy and Bob O’Keefe
Carol Oldham and Nejem Raheem
Karen and Tom Ouhrabka
Paul Panaccione
Barbara Passalacqua and Pauline Fournier
Marilyn Pastore
Edward Peck
Joyce and Michael Pepin
Jill and John Pernokas
Ginny and Ken Perry
Joanne Phalon
Laura and Greg Pierce
Susan Poirier and Robert Zeliff 
Jean and Henry Pollak
Deloris and James Poole
Ariel Poster
Lauren and Bradley Poster
Linda and Daniel Pruitt
Carolyn Purcell
Darlene Purcell and A.J. Purcell III

Philip Purcell
Kimberly and Victor Rago
Billie and Art Read
Janet Reilly
Pamela and Wayne Reilly
Vicki and Peter Reilly
Susan and Edward Richter
James Rines
Jane Ritzenthaler and Raymond Hawkins
Brenda and David Roberts
Linda and Ken Roberts
Jennifer and Timothy Robson
Anne Roome
Kathy and Eric Roseen
Judith and Kenneth Rosenberg
Carol and Daniel Ross
Susan Cole Ross and Jeff Ross
Christine Rother
Tracy Sandford Whitehead  
   and Marc Whitehead
Valerie Sandford
Jim Santos
Keri Santos
Angela and Daryl Sarver
Diane and Louis Scampoli
Blaine and Cris Schaefer

Barbara Schenke
Eloise and Russ Schundler
Elizabeth and James Shannon
Bettina and Peter Sharfman
Daniel Sharfman
Virginia and Michael Sheehan
Ralph Sidore
Crystal and Charles Simpson
Peggy and Rick Skarinka
Nicholas Skinner
Betty and Bob Smart
E. James Smith
Sarah Smith
Stephen Snow
Thomas Soisson
Michael Southworth
Pat Sue and Bob Spear
Cindy and Mike Spence
Patricia Steen and William Frankenstein
Linda and Stephen Stewart
Sabet Stroman
Ellie Sugarman
William Swaffield
Claire and Norman Tache
Billie and Jim Talbott
Nancy Talbott and Stephen Cole

Julie and Matthew Thibault
Alfred Thomson
Kirk Titus IV
Lorraine and Don Trice
Elizabeth Turgeon
Janet Urquhart
Nancy and David Vachon
Susan and Richard Vail
Nancy and John van Lonkhuyzen
Claire and Walter Vaughan
Heidi von Gotz Cogean
June and Peter Warren
Dan Weidner
Janet and Robert Weidner
David White
Russell Wilder
Elizabeth and Simon Williams
Lynn Willscher
Sandra Wing and Lauren Shealy
Inger and Bob Woerheide
Cynthia Wyatt
Lois and Edward Young
Karen Zagula and Pete Lindgren
John Zanchi

Jen Baskin Arnold
Lee Arnold
Kathryn Bacastow
David Bayne
David Barnes
Ellen Berry
Shawn Berry
Carol Bly 
Zeke Bly
Carol Botsford
Dan Botsford
Bobbi Boudman
Jackson Boudman
Christian Boudman
Ken Bowman
John Buttrick
Sara Buttrick
Ann Calvert
Joe Carilli
Eric Chinburg
Jen Chinburg
Carol Clark
Emilie Clark
Bob Cole
Brett Conley
Patti Connaughton-Burns

Gail Craven
Peg Crawford                       
Rick Crootof
Judy Crosley
Christine Curry
Patrick Curry
Tisha Daniels
Joe DeChiaro
Linda Defossez
Steve Defossez
Dave Denby
Deb Denby
Ed Dinsmore
Donna Dicasparro
Donn Dolce
Claire Donahue
Marie Donahue
Kevin Donovan
Lisa Donovan
Julie Eich
Christian Essex
Joe Erwin
Fran Fedele
Dave Ford
Felicity Freund
Mary Ellen Galanis
Bruce Gifford
Nancy Gilbert

Tim Glennon
Maria Gold
Richard Gold
Jane Goldthwait
Peter Goodwin
Chuck Hallett
John Hammergren
Wendy Hammergren
Kim Harrison
Suzy Ouhrabka Heimieller
Susan Hirshberg 
Phil Holberton
Howie Hoyt
Jonathan Hoyt
Pat Jakle
Rich Jakle
Lynn Johnson
Michael Jones
Priscilla Jones
Sheldon Jones
Christin Kaiser
Alice Kent
Peter Kent
Erica Koch
Sally Koch
Alex Koslovsky
Don Kretchmer
Teresa Kretchmer

Charlie Landreth
Bob Leipold
Trish Leipold
Deb Lion
John Lydeard
Kathy Lynch   
John Malone
Andy Mako
Rich Masse
Bryant “Corky” Messner
John Millay
Connie Morneau
Linda Murray
George Myers
Marian Myers
Joel Nelson
Joyce Nelson
Frank “Skip” Oliver
Gail O’Connell
Jack O’Connell
Bob O’Keefe
Judy O’Keefe
Eric Ouhrabka
Karen Ouhrabka
Joyce Pepin
Jay Pollini
Heather Pulito
Carolyn Purcell

Hannah Purcell
Tom Reichheld
Vince Reichheld
Carol Ross
Colin Ross
Dan Ross
Susan Cole Ross
Eric Roy
Eloise Schundler
Mary Schillereff
Peg Skarinka
Rick Skarinka
Pat Sue Spear
Maggie Stier
Stu Stinchfeld
Ellie Sugarman
Matt Sullivan
Norm Tache
Pat Tarpey
Janet Urquhart
Susan Vail
John van Lonkhuyzen
Nancy van Lonkhuyzen
Alan Vittum
John Wall
Peter Warren

In Memoriam
Gordon Atkinson 

Ben Baldwin
Kathryn Dobyns
Clayton Gooby 
Robert Grover

Carolyn Hathorne
Jean Leiter
Al Purcell 

Patty Sue Marchand
Barton Menzin

Susanne Emily Oldham
Ann Pollini 

Richard Raymond
Ken Roberts

Ray Ross
Laurie Runnels
Lee Walker Sr

Bonnie Wiegand
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WENTWORTH WATERSHED ASSOCIATION
PO Box 2235 • Wolfeboro, NH 03894

603-534-0222  • WentworthWatershed.org

Conserving Wentworth-Crescent Lakes & Lands
Your membership dues and annual fund contributions support the mission aligned work 

of  the Association. Every donation counts. Thank you!

Stay in touch! Register for our newsletter at www.wentworthwatershed.org and join us on facebook.


